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From the Rabbi’s Desk 
Shanah Tovah! 

As September begins, many 
of us have returned to work 
from our summer vacations; 
our children are getting ready 
to return to school. The process 
of teshuvah, or return, (from the 
Hebrew root shin-vav-vet) has 
also begun, as we prepare for 
the High Holidays with self-
reflection and introspection.  

With that in mind, I ask you 
all to join us for a wonderful 
“Return to Temple” Pasta 
dinner on September 5, which 
will be followed by our Selichot 
services formally ushering in 
the High Holy Day period. 

Return to TBS as we have 
an exciting year planned: Join 
us for a Shabbat afternoon 
picnic on September 19; we 
will conclude with a lovely 
outdoor Havdallah service as 
we bid farewell to Shabbat.  

Return to learning: I have 
heard from some members 
who wish to learn Hebrew and 
perhaps continue on for an 
Adult Bar/Bat Mitzvah. I 
would be more than happy to 
begin a class. Please contact me   

 
 
 

 

 
THIS MONTH: 

 
WELCOME BACK  
PASTA DINNER 

 
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 5 

 
ROSH HASHANAH LUNCHEON 

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 14 
 

TBS SHABBAT AFTERNOON 
FAMILY PICNIC 

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 19 
 

PIZZA IN THE HUT 
SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 27 

 

NEXT MONTH 
 

POT LUCK DINNER 
SIMCHAT TORAH OCTOBER 4 

 
ADULT EDUCATION 

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 11 & 25 
 

HARVEST BALL 
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 17 

 
MEN’S CLUB SAFETY EVENT 

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 18 
 

CONGREGATIONAL MEETING 
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 20 

 

 

at rabbi@templebethsholom.org 
if you are interested so that we 
can set a weekly day and time. If 
that is too intense for you, I am 
once again planning to hold the 
“Chai Mitzvah” adult learning 
classes beginning monthly in 
October. Finally,    sit          and 
schmooze about Judaism, Torah, 
or current events each month at a 
different local coffee shop with 
“Coffee, Tea & Torah,” a 
monthly “coffee klatch” 
discussion program. The learning 
begins in October! 

I leave you with these words: 
“Rabbi Levi said, ‘Great is 
teshuvah, for it enables a person to 
reach the throne of God,” as it 
says, ‘Return, O Israel, to Adonai 
your God.’ (Hosea 14:2)” [B.T. 
Yoma: 86a] 

No matter how far away you 
are, it is always possible to 
return. All it takes is the first step. 
Walter and I wish all of you a 
sweet and healthy New Year! 
Rabbi Sharon Ballan 
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Worship Schedule 
Friday, September 4  Shabbat Evening Service 8:00 pm 

 Candle Lighting: Erica Bernstein 
 Kiddush: Eric Bernstein  
 Hosts: Sisterhood 
 
Saturday, September 5 Torah Portion Ki Tavo  
  Selichot Service 8:00 pm 
   
Friday, September 11 Shabbat Evening Service 
  8:00 pm   
   
  Candle Lighting: Sharon Katz 
  Kiddush: Henry Katz  
  Hosts Sisterhood 
   
Saturday, September 12 Torah Portion Nitzavim 
  Shabbat Service & Torah Study 10:00 am 
 
Sunday, September 13 Rosh Hashanah  
  Evening Service 8:00 pm 
 
Monday, September 14  Rosh Hashanah I 10:00 am 

  Children’s Service 2:00 pm 

  Tashlich  at Bowne Park 3:15 pm 
 
Tuesday, September 15 Rosh Hashanah II 10:00 am 
 
Friday, September 18 Shabbat Evening Service  
  8:00 pm 
  Torah Portion Vayeilech 
  Candle Lighting: Lillian Tandatnick & 
  Mindy Anichich   
  Kiddush:  Jim Kettig  
  Hosts: Sisterhood  
   
Tuesday, September 22 Erev Yom Kippur/Kol Nidre  
  8:00 pm 
 
Wednesday, September 23 Yom Kippur  
  Morning Service 10:00 am 

  Children’s Service 2:00 pm 

  Afternoon Service 3:00 pm 

  Yizkor/Ne-ilah 5:00 pm 

 
Friday, September 25 Shabbat Service 8:00 pm 
  Candle Lighting: Diane Shtulman 
  Kiddush: Jim Kettig 
  Hosts: Sisterhood 
 
Saturday, September 26 Torah Portion Ha-Azinu
  Shabbat Service &  
  Torah Study 10:00 am  
 
Sunday, September27  Erev Sukkot Service 5:00 pm 
  
  

 

How we ALL can contribute to 
Temple Beth Sholom without 

spending one penny! 
We are excited to announce that we are on 

Amazon Smile. When purchasing goods on the 
internet with https://smile.amazon.com/ch/11-
1802826  a portion of your purchase supports 
Temple Beth Sholom! 

Also, If you considering purchasing Judaica 
items, please consider buying from the Judaica 
Webstore, and TBS will receive a percentage of 
your purchase. The email address is: 
http://templebethsholom.org/judaica/  

 Remember, you can help the environment 
and TBS by signing up with Viridian Energy 
through its Residual Fundraising Program and 
it's free to join!  Just dig out a recent utility bill, go 
to your computer and contact either Joy A. 
Bobrow (917-535-9496) or Sandy Goodman (212-
865-3636), and we can talk you through the 
process over the phone. 

 Lastly, when you open a new, non-interest 
bearing account at TD Bank, you can get $25  and 
Temple Beth Sholom will receive $50 for every 
new checking account (that remains open for at 
least one year) that is opened and $10 for every 
existing checking account . Temple will also 
receive a small percentage of participants’ annual 
average balances. If you are already a TD Bank 
Customer, visit any one of TD Banks locations 
and ask to have your balance included as part 
of Temple Beth Sholom's Affinity Membership 
Program, or call the Whitestone Store at 718-357-
4310 for more information. Our code in the 
program is AF637.   
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Congratulations 
Susan Ecker & Fred Shapiro 

Married August 30, 2015 

 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/11-1802826
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/11-1802826
http://templebethsholom.org/judaica/


 
Lulav & Etrog Sets for Sale 
Erev Sukkot is Sunday night, September 27! 

 
Reserve your own set!  
Learn how to shake it! 

 
Each set is $36 and must be pre-ordered 

 
Orders will be accepted until September 16. 
Your order will be available for pick-up on  
Friday, September 25 in the office or during 

Religious School hours & Erev Sukkot, Sunday, 
September 27 or at Sukkot Services. 

 

email your orders to Rabbi Sharon Ballan at 
rabbi@templebethsholom.org  

 
Make checks payable to Temple Beth Sholom 

 

 Yes, please order me__ Lulav Sets @ $36 each. 
Name____________________________________ 

mailto:rabbi@templebethsholom.org
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Judaic Book Fair 

Sunday– Nov. 24, 2013 
                                9:00 am to 12:30 pm 

 

Support the Religious School 

                   at their annual f! 

 

 
  
 

 
 
 
 

TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of December 15, 2013 

 
 

TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of August 20, 2015 
 
PULPIT FLOWER FUND  ................................................................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
In memory of Harry Plaut 
 Ruth & Arno Heller 
In honor of Betty Zimmerman’s special birthday 
 Ruth & Bob Dorfman 
In honor of our daughter, Anna becoming a Bat Mitzvah 
 Beth & Mathew Dulberg 
Thanking everyone for their birthday greetings 
 Lore Kaplan 
MOLLIE MEYER TRIBUTE & MEMORIAL FUND ........................................... Diane Shtulman 718-224-3875 
In honor of Betty Zimmermann’s 90th birthday 
 Diane Shtulman 
 Ruth Schorsch 
In honor of Ruth Schorsch’s 95th birthday 
 Betty Zimmermann 
In memory of Jacob Lerner, Ted Chenkin & Harry Plaut 
 Geri Weiss & David Chenkin 
In memory of Martin Rabinowitz, Al Robbins’ brother 
 Ruth Schorsch 
CULINARY FUND ................................................................................................................... Iris Bass 718-224-3009 

In memory of Warren Bellock, husband of Rita Bellock 
 Kathy Sacks 
JOSHUA SACKS - OPPENHEIM EDUCATION FUND .............................................. TBS Office 718-463-4143 
LT. MARVIN S. ACKERMAN MEMORIAL LIBRARY FUND .................................. TBS Office 718-463-4143 
JEWISH START .................................................................................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
GENERAL FUND ................................................................................................................. TBS Office 718-463-4143 
In honor of Albert Robbins, a fantastic father and father-in-law 
 Mary Robbins 
In honor of the Katz family simchas 
 Betty Levin Zimmermann 
In honor of Betty Zimmermann’s 90th birthday 
 Gloria Shapiro Dinah & Steven Volk 
 Shirley Wolff Anna Volk 
 Ann Corace Bernice Berman 
 Rose & Isidore Katz Kathleen Novick 
In memory of Michelle Temares 
 Betty Levin Zimmermann 
Wishing Seymour Scharf a full recovery 
 Betty Levin Zimmermann 
The Kupferberg Foundation 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND ................................................................. Rabbi Sharon Ballan 718-463-4143 
In honor of Betty Zimmermann’s Birthday 
 Judy & Warren, Elisabeth, David & Nicole, and Evan & Jolie Axelrod 
In gratitude for all Rabbi Ballan’s kindnesses 
 Betty Levin Zimmermann 
Thanking Rabbi and all the members of the congregation who prayed for our recovery during our recent illness 
 Ruth & Arno Heller 
MEN’S CLUB TEMPLE BEAUTIFICATION FUND ............................................... Eric Bernstein 212-846-3792 
Sending get well wishes to Susan Bernstein 
 Betty Levin Zimmermann 
MUSIC FUND ......................................................................................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 

 
Thank you for supporting TBS Funds. 
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Join us during Selichot 

Saturday, September 5, 2015 
At 6:00 P.M.  

 

It’s time to reconnect with your TBS family. Let’s start this year with fun, 
food, and each other.. We will supply dinner, and you bring dessert.* 
Please let us know if you will be joining us by Thursday, September 3rd  
by filling out the bottom portion and mailing it to the attention of Carole 
at Temple Beth Sholom, by calling Temple at 718-463-4737, or by calling 
Carole at 917-613-4727. Chef Adam needs to know how much pasta and 
salad to prepare and bread to purchase! 
 
____________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Name: _________________________________________ 
 
Number of people in our party: _______________________ 
 
Phone/e-mail:____________________________________ 
 
*Please don’t forget to bring dessert for at least 6 people! 

 

Welcome Back!  

Chef Adam is 

cooking  pasta and 

making salad- You 

Bring yourselves 

and dessert please! 



Temple Beth Sholom, Flushing, New York 

Come to Temple for a 

Rosh Hashanah Luncheon 
 

Monday, September 14, 2015 at 12:30 pm 

IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING  

ROSH HASHANAH MORNING SERVICES, 
                                before the CHILDREN’S SERVICE (at 2:00 pm) 

                * * * * 
      Assorted salad platters, 
   bagels, rolls, fruit and cookies 

                        
 
                                                    Adults - $12.00 per person 
                                     Children – age 10 and younger $6.00 per person 
                       ALL CONGREGANTS WELCOME – RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED! 
 
 

DON’T DELAY! Return the tear-off with your check, 
NO LATER THAN Friday, Sept. 4, 2015 

Checks should be made payable to “TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM” 
Return to the Temple office – attention Geri Weiss 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
 

ROSH HASHANAH 5776 

9/14/15 LUNCHEON RESERVATIONS 
 
 
Name(s)_____________________________________________ 
 
 

 
Phone#_______________________________________________________________ 
 
    # of Adults @ $12 each_________=____________ 
                
                  # of Children (under 10) @ $6 each_________=____________ 
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August Board of Trustees Meeting 

 
The Board of Trustees met on Monday, August 

10th, 2015. The Board passed the July Financial 
Report as presented by Charlene Metz. Financial 
Secretary Joyce Moss reported our current number 
of membership units is 131. The Board approved 
new members Russ and Tracy Auerbach. The 
Membership Committee reported on their 
admirable efforts to attract new members and to 
retain current members, as well as to encourage 
attendance at Friday night services. Sisterhood’s 
August Auction was a success with 35 attendees, 
and raised almost $800.00 for Temple. The Board 
welcomed new Board member Lauren Lazarus, 
Parents’ Association Co-President. The building is 
now at full rental capacity. Jim Kettig, House 
Committee Chair, reported on the progress of the 
roof repair which is scheduled to start soon, so it 
can be done by or around the High Holidays. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Gail Tishcoff 
Recording Secretary   

 
 

From the President 
 
Welcome Back! 
As the summer comes to an end and autumn is 

right around the corner, we will gather together to 
celebrate the Jewish New Year. Soon the halls will be 
filled with the children during Religious school and 
Hebrew school. There will be plenty of planned 
activities sponsored by Sisterhood, Men’s Club, and 
the Parent’s Association.  

But as we plan for this coming year, it is also a 
time to reflect. I personally like to evaluate the past 
year before Yom Kippur. I look at what I 
accomplished and what I further need to accomplish. 
I think about the people in my life, including my 
family, my friends and my Temple family as well. I 
reflect on the people that I have wronged or have 
mistreated and ask for forgiveness. I also forgive the 
ones that have wronged or mistreated me. I 
remember the good times and the sad times. I take the 
time to thank those who work so hard to keep Temple 
such a wonderful place for all of us. I hope that you 
take this time to reflect on your own life. It takes a 
community to keep the Temple’s doors open. 
Whether you volunteer or are able to donate any 
amount of money, Temple Beth Sholom needs your 
help. Please think about volunteering or getting 
involved in the many aspects of our Temple. If it is at 
all possible, any monetary donations are always 
welcomed. Temple needs these in order to continue 
our existence.  

L’Shana Tova to my Temple family. May you all 
be inscribed in the Book of Life.  
Adam Gandelman 
Temple President  

  
 

 

 

Bazaar 2015 News 
The summer is just about over so a hearty 

welcome back! It is again that time of year to make 
sure you mark your calendars as we have been 
planning for Bazaar 2015 for the past few months. 
Bazaar 2015 will be held the first weekend of 
December 2015, Saturday, Dec 5th, Sunday, 
December 6th, and Monday December 7th. We feel 
like broken records but please do not forget that 
your help is urgently needed in obtaining new 
merchandise for ALL of our booths - children's 
clothes, women's clothes, men's clothes, health and 
beauty, toys, the country store, "as is", women's 
boutique, jewelry, the holiday store, and  linens, 
one of a kind and the dollar store. We can sell 
anything and everything!!!!! 

As always, you should remember to ask your 
local merchants for donations when you patronize 
their stores. Think about all of the shops and 
restaurants that you visit and ask for donations of 
gift certificates and any leftover merchandise. Also, 
because we can sell anything, don’t forget to look 
through your closets, kitchen cabinets, garages, etc. 
and donate what you know you won’t use!       

 
(Continued on page 5) 

Zichronam Livracha  

 

The Temple notes with sadness 

 the passing of: 

Edward Fertig, father of Bret & Adam Fertig 

Harry Plaut 

Martin Rabinowitz, Brother of Al Robbins 

 
 
 



Saturday September 19, 2015 At 2:30 P.M.
Join us in celebration

It’s time to reconnect so we invite our entire 
TBS family to Cunningham Park

Let’s start our year off right
with games, fun, food, 

and each other
Bring your favorite side dish

If unsure what to bring contact Kari Shapiro and 
Lauren Lazaras at TBSparents15@gmail.com

Havdallah service with Rabbi Ballan to follow @  6:30 P.M.

Sponsored by the TBS PA



     

Please join us for our annual “Pizza in the Hut” Sukkot 
Service and Dinner, Sunday, September 27 at 5:00 pm 

 
This dinner is sponsored by the Parents' Association 
with the support of Men’s Club and Sisterhood. 
           
Please RSVP no later than Wednesday, September 23rd  
by phone or e-mail to the Temple Office. We need an 
accurate head count.) 

 

Let us hold your spot, and you pay at the door. 
$8.00/adult; $4.00/child



   Here’s Your Invitation 
to our 

TBS Harvest Ball 
To be held at 171-39 Northern Blvd 

 

Sat. Oct. 17, 2015 
                        Dance the Night Away**Invite your Friends & Family 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Light Fare Food & Scrumptious Desserts 

Donation Bar Including Micro Brewed Beers 
50:50 Raffle            $36 per adult (21 years of age & over) 

 
            Mark your calendar NOW! 

Send in your tear-off response with your check payable to “Temple Beth Sholom” 
to the Temple Office or mail: 171-39 Northern Blvd, Flushing, NY 11358 
Attention: Fay Schildkraut 
 
Yes, this Harvest Ball sounds like a great event on Sat. Oct. 17, 2015! 
 
Name 
 
Phone Number 
 
How many adults?    Total amount enclosed: 
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Betty Zimmermann 
wishes to thank everyone 

for their caring and donations 
in honor of her 90th birthday! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Happy Birthday Betty! 

 
 

 

From the Parents’ Association 
As relative newcomers to Temple Beth 

Sholom, we know firsthand that it takes time to 
learn the ropes. We have various committees and 
arms of the Temple with hard working members, 
each organizing and helping in their respective 
way. Sometimes it is difficult finding information 
and who is the best person to speak with. The 
Parents Association is proud to take on being the 
“Central Hub” for parents with children in the 
Temple. 

 Jody Harkavy has sometimes single handedly 
pulled off fun-filled, memorable events that our 
kids often speak of. We appreciate all of her hard 
work and are so glad that she will remain active in 
the PA. This year we are proud to take the reins 
and continue to sponsor activities for our 
wonderful children at TBS.  

We often remark how special it is that at 
Hebrew School and Temple events our children 
play so well together, and show each other 
respect. We hope to get to know more families 
this year and see them participate in our events 
and fundraisers. A byproduct of this great group 
of kids being so close is that the parents are 
forming great working relationships and even 
more importantly, friendships.  

We have been so lucky to have long time 
members speak to us about what Temple was like 
when their kids were in the Hebrew School. We 
hope that these members continue to support and 
enlighten us from their experiences. We also have 
many senior members that often speak to us about 
the importance of our kids being the next 
generation and upholding the customs and 
traditions of Jewish life. The overall support for 
our youth has been tremendous at TBS. 

We look forward to seeing many of you on 
Sunday, September 13th for the first day of school. 
The following weekend we are very excited to 
host a welcome back BBQ/picnic on Saturday, 
September 19th at 2:00 pm at Cunningham Park. If 
you are unsure what you can bring or do to help 
please feel free to ask us or to send  emails to 
TBSparents15@gmail.com. The very next day, 
September 20th, we will have our first PA meeting 
at 10 am, we hope to see many of you there. We 
are truly excited for all of the great activities we 
have planned this year and you will be hearing a 
lot more from us. See you soon!  
Kari Shapiro & Lauren Lazarus Co-Presidents 
 

(Bazaar News Continued) 

Please remember that Bazaar is Temple’s biggest 
fundraiser and we need volunteers to chair some of 
the booths and help in displaying, setting up, and 
pricing the merchandise. Of course, we also need 
volunteers to work in the booths when Bazaar is 
open. Please call the Temple office and let Carole or 
Rita know that you are interested!  

We really need ideas to try to jazz up Bazaar so 
please………….all ideas are WELCOME!!  

Of course, please check your mail because 
shortly after the high holidays, we will be sending 
out letters of introduction for you to present to your 
local merchants when you ask for merchandise or 
gift certificates or….The sky is limit!! As always, we 
will also be requesting your financial assistance in 
the form of "Angel Money" so that we can maximize 
our resources and minimize the costs to Temple for 
any merchandise/food etc. that we have to 
purchase. 

We aim to make Bazaar better every year. Please 
help us make Bazaar 2015 the best one yet! 

 Thank you. 
 
Barbara Gandelman      Joy A. Bobrow 
 (adbarb1@aol.com) (maxjolo@msn.com) 
Bazaar Co-coordinators 
 

 

mailto:TBSparents15@gmail.com
mailto:adbarb1@aol.com
mailto:maxjolo@msn.com
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Religious School News 
While many people spend the last weeks of 

August vacationing and relishing the last great 
beach weather of summer, I have been busy 
planning for the new school year at TBS.  We are 
delighted that our entire faculty is returning, and 
that we have added a new faculty member, Rachel 
Hirschhorn, who will be teaching the Academy 
Class. 

We are making some changes in our structure 
for this coming year, based on our enrollment and 
age distribution.  Sara Nasirov will teach our 
youngest learners in grades K and 1,  Shirin Shaban 
will teach grade 2-3 on Sundays, and Beth Hecht 
will teach Hebrew for them on Wednesdays.  The 
addition of a second day for grade 2 is another 
innovation we are instituting this year. Grade 4-5 
will learn with Rob Shiminov on Sundays and with 
me for Hebrew on Wednesdays.  Grades 6-7 will be 
taught by Ruth Kessler, and Academy will learn 
with Rachel Hirschhorn. 

Jewish Start will continue to meet monthly 
beginning in October with me. 

Our calendar, which appears in the Voice, and 
will be emailed to all families, includes special 
family events, a field trip, and the Salute to Israel 
Parade.  We are working to involve more and more 
families in both Hebrew School and congregational 
life!  We will continue to offer monthly Shabbat 
Junior Congregations with game nights in our 
newly refurbished Youth Lounge. 

Religious School resumes on Sunday morning, 
September 13, 2015 at 10:00 a.m., featuring a High 
Holiday family workshop. Looking forward to 
seeing you all there! 

If you have not registered for school yet, please 
do so immediately.  We need accurate numbers to 
order materials and books.  If you have any 
questions, please email me at karenbfeit@aol.com or 
call 516.458.8499. 

I am looking forward to sharing the sweetness 
of the new year with all of you in school and at 
Rosh Hashana family services. 

May 5776 be a year that brings health, 
happiness, peace and prosperity to us all. 
Shana tova, 
Karen Feit, Principal 

 
 
 
 

 

 
Shalom! 
 I hope everyone had a good summer.  For some, 

this summer has been challenging or painful.  For 
others, it has been relaxing, but for the most part, it 
has been a comfortable summer ,- not too hot and not 
too humid. 

I hear that this is to be an El Nino year, which 
means a mild winter in the Northeast.  We can sure 
use it after last year! 

The High Holy Days begin with Selichot on 
September 5th (the Saturday evening of Labor Day 
Weekend).  We will be having a delicious pasta and 
salad dinner at 6:00, followed by a moving Selichot 
Service during which we change the mantles of our 
Torahs from their yearly covers to white 
covers.  White signifies our longing to be pure; to be 
free of sin. The word for sin in Hebrew is kheit. It is the 
same word that is used for missing the bullseye in 
archery.  When we "sin" we are missing the mark.  It is 
not that we are willfully walking away from G-d's 
commandments, it is a failure to attain what we seek - 
this time.  We resolve to do better in the coming 
year.  Rosh HaShanah begins on Sunday evening, 
September 13th, and Yom Kippur begins on Tuesday 
evening, September 22nd.  We will not only have our 
wonderful cellist, Maxine Neuman and Gail Tishcoff, 
our resident flautist on Kol Nidrei, but Charles Sachs 
will be accompanying on piano both on Rosh 
Hashanah and Yom Kippur. 

 We are all looking forward to our freilich family 
services, beginning after Simchat Torah on October 
9th, where we join together for a Shabbat service 
including the sweet voices of our children and the 
wonderful strains of music with The Waffles. We are 
exploring starting a choir again this year, which 
would rehearse on Friday evenings.  The children's 
Purim spiel this year will be based on The Lion King 
(starring Simcha, the lion cub, and his cousin, 
Hadassah-Nala, also known as Esther) and we are 
planning an adult Purim shpiel as well, based on 
Spamalot, called Kvetchalot. 

 There is so much going on this year - something 
for everyone at Temple Beth Sholom! 
B'Shalom, 
Cantor Kathy Barr 

 
 
 

Notes 
   From  
      Cantor 
         Kathy Barr 
 

 

The Pulpit Committee and the entire Temple 
would like to thank all of our summer lay 
“Rabbis.” Each Shabbat Service was different, and 
each was special and inspiring. 

mailto:karenbfeit@aol.com


Tot Shabbat 2015-16 

at Temple Beth Sholom 

 
All services begin at 6 pm followed by challah and grape juice 

The service is participatory all are welcome. 

 
The Sanctuary is our main place of worship and is located upstairs 

The Frank S. Greene Room is our chapel, and is located downstairs 

 

 

October 2, 2015  Sanctuary 

 

November 13, 2015   Sanctuary 

 

December 11, 2015  Frank S. Greene Room 

 

January 8, 2016  Frank S. Greene Room 

 

February 5, 2016   Frank S. Greene Room 

 

March 11, 2016   Sanctuary 

 

April 8, 2016    Sanctuary 

 

May 13, 2016   Frank S. Greene Room 

 

June 17, 2016   Sanctuary 
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ah Donsky 
Erwyn Glanz 
Meyer Greenberg 
Mildred Haims 
Gertrude Hershkowitz 
Mortimer Kashinsky 
Avrom Katz 
Rivfka Katz 
Bertha Kozba 
Charles Kupferberg 
Victor Lowenstein 
Herman Malcow 
Sadie Ostrofsky 
Herman Shapiro 
Max Shapiro 
Elaine C. Wolfgang 

 
 
September 4-September 10 
Adolph Bleier 
Sherry Bobrow 
George Feinman 
Sheila Garey 
Isadore Horenstein 
Steven Jacobson 
Anna Kupferberg 
Major B. Dorothy Levin 
Judge Sidney Leviss 
Kate Marcus 
Sarah Markowitz 
Frances Pancerer 
Solom Rabinowitz 
Molly Shapiro 
Harry Spielberger 
Geraldine Tekulsky 
Rosa Tennenbaum 
Miriam Weingold 
Mollie R. Yontef 
 
 
 

 
 
September 11 – September 17 
Esther Mildred Bernstein 
Louis Birnbaum 
Shirley Bobrow 
Victoria Breitbart 
Dr. Jesse Brown 
Irving Clayman 
Nell Kettig 
Bernard Krakow 
Atara Laor 
Gloria Leib 
Miriam Lending 
Walter Lowenberger 
Balbina Meyer 
Leon Neidich 
Lawrence Polatsch 
Mitchell Rabb 
Lena Richheimer 
Selma Roberts 
Sue Salamon 
Augusta Tishcoff 
Anne Wechter 
Harold Wolfgang 
Jack L.Yohay 

September 18- September 24 
Monroe Bachenheimer 
Simon Bachenheimer 
Joseph Croteau 
George Epstein 
Pauline Feitelson 
Sonia Fialko 
Sidney Fradkin 
Max Goldman 
Isaac Haime 
Dorothy Kupferberg 
Nathan Lichtenstein 
Bernard Metz 
Anna Packer 
Max Paul 
Irving Polatsch 
Pauline Pressman 
Herbie Rosenberg 
Wilhelm Weil 
Bella Weiss 
 
 
 
 

 UPCOMING YAHRZEITS September 2015 

 
September 25-October 1 
Richard Bass 
Lillian Duvinsky 
Lester Elliot 
Marion Mannheim 
Martha Prince 
Charlotte Wolk Ridgeway 
Jack Schwartzman 
Bessie Silver 
Anna Weinstein 



Temple Beth Sholom Sisterhood 

2015-2016 Membership Drive 

                                          Please Join Today 
 

Support our wonderful Temple 
 Provide a Jewish Future for our families 

 Join us as we come together as Jewish women 

 Share learning experiences 

 Participate in community service projects 

 Offer stimulating programs 

 Create friendships with warm, intelligent women 
 Non-Temple members encouraged to join ($72)  

 

We are looking forward to spending time with you this year. 

Our year is from June 1, 2015 through May 31, 2016 
Please make checks payable to TBS Sisterhood & mail to: 

 TBS 171-39 Northern Blvd, Flushing, NY 11358 
  Attention: Geri Weiss 

 

 

Yes, I will join TBS SISTERHOOD, for the year ending May 31, 2016.  Dues ($36) enclosed 

Name____________________________________________  Phone(___)____-_______ 

Address_________________________________________________________________ 

Date of Birth____________   Wedding Anniversary___________   (Years not required) 

Non-Temple member dues ($72) enclosed _______ 

 

 I will need a ride to the meeting 

 I prefer Tuesday evening meetings 

 I prefer Sunday morning meetings 

 

Check off all topics that you may be interested in 

 

 Current events/politics    Games (Scrabble, Mah-Jongg, poker, etc) 

 Women’s issues     Creative arts (scrapbooking, crafts, etc.) 

 Entertainment     Food & cooking 

 Book reviews/discussions   Other 

 Art & theater              ______________________________ 



 
 

Page | 8 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Sisterhood  
             Corner 
 

 

 
 
I would like to take a moment and thank 

everyone who volunteers in Sisterhood and all other 
Temple members who support Sisterhood in so many 
ways.     

The annual auction was held on Sunday August 2 
at Aunt Bella’s. Thank you to Iris Bass for all of her 
hard work to make this event a success. Thank you to 
Dan Harkavy for his wonderful auctioneering skills. 
We all had a great time and we raised money for 
Sisterhood as well!  

If you have not already paid your Sisterhood 
Dues, please send the $36 to Geri Weiss.  

Save the Date!!! Our annual event will be held on 
Saturday, October 17. This year, it will be a Temple 
event called the “Harvest Ball”. It will be supported 
by all three arms of Temple. It is an adult only 
function with a DJ, finger foods and desserts and 
alcohol. Look for the flyer in the Voice and make sure 
to put it in your calendar! It promises to be a 
memorable evening. 

Rummage is coming. Please donate your clean, 
gently used clothing. Please save the dates: Set up 
will be Sunday November 1. Rummage will be held 
on Tuesday, Election Day, November 3. Rummage 
will be held on only one day.  We are hoping that we 
can make this rummage sale as successful as the 
Memorial Day Rummage Sale. We were able to 
donate another $3,000.00 to Temple from the 
proceeds of the last Rummage Sale. If you are able to 
volunteer, please leave a message at the office for Joy 
Bobrow. Any help is greatly appreciated.  

We will be having a Book Club on Sunday, 
November 15 at 10:30 am. We will be reading Once 
We Were Brothers, by Ronald H. Balson. I hope to see 
you at this discussion..  

I hope to see you at our upcoming Temple events. 
Sincerely, 
Barbara Gandelman, Sisterhood President 

 
 
 

 
Sisterhood  
           Corner 
 

 

 
From the Men’s Club 
 
 

 
 
From the Men’s Club 

As I am drafting the newsletter in this cool, 
crisp breeze at this delightful Jewish Heritage 
Long Island Ducks Game, I feel blessed to be 
surrounded by the members of Temple Beth 
Sholom.  It was wonderful hearing the cheers and 
laughter from the families and friends of our 
congregation.   

Welcome back to another exciting year at 
Temple Beth Sholom!  We hope that everyone had 
an enjoyable summer and feels refreshed as we are 
about to enter the Jewish New Year.   

As Presidents of the Men's Club, we would 
like to take this opportunity to share with the 
members of this congregation the many events 
that we have planned for the upcoming New Year. 
Some of these events include the second annual 
Veteran's Day Breakfast, a Family Fun Night, and 
a home safety presentation.  

If you haven't had the opportunity to be part 
of the Men's Club, we would like to take this 
opportunity to welcome you to become an active 
participant.   

For former and newcomer participants, the 
Men's Club will have monthly meetings on 
Sundays and will have an additional meeting on 
Wednesdays on alternating months to 
accommodate all schedules.  Our first Kick-Off 
Meeting of the season will be held on Sunday, 
September 20th. A light breakfast will be served 
following the meeting.   

Please be sure to complete the enclosed Men's 
Club Membership Form and submit the form 
along with the dues at the Men's Club Meeting or 
you may leave the form along with the dues it in 
the Men's Club mailbox, which is located in the 
Temple Office. 

Please visit us on Facebook at the Temple Beth 
Sholom of Flushing Page and Temple Beth Sholom 
of Flushing Group to keep up to date on events. 

 If you have any questions, please e-mail 
MensClub@TempleBethSholom.org.  

Thank you everyone for your participation. 
We are looking forward to seeing you at the 
events planned for the coming year. 
 
Mike Shapiro and Eric Bernstein,  
Co-Presidents. 
 

 
 

Sponsor an issue of the TBS Voice. 
Please call Glory Einbinder at  

(718) 229-4035 
 

mailto:MensClub@TempleBethSholom.org
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Elul/Tishrei 5776 September  2015 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 

 
 

 

 

1 
 

2 
 

3 4 

8:00 pm Shabbat 
Evening Service 

 

 

 

5 

6 pm  Welcome Back 
pre-Selichot  
Dinner 

8 pm Selichot Service 

6 7  8  9  10 11 
8:00 pm 
Shabbat 
Evening Service 
 

12 
10:00 am Shabbat 

Service & Torah 
Study 

     

 

 

   13  14 15 16 17 18 19 

10:00 am – 12:00 pm 
Religious School 

8:00 pm Rosh 
Hashanah 
Evening Service 

10:00 am Rosh 
Hashanah I 
Morning 
Service 

2:00 pm 
Children’s 
Service 

3:15 pm Tashlich 
Bowne Park 

10:00 am Rosh 
Hashanah II 
Morning 
Service4 

 4:30 pm Hebrew 
School 

6:15 pm 
Confirmation 
Class 

 8:00 pm Shabbat 
Evening Service 

 

 

 

2:30 pm Welcome 
Back Picnic 
Cunningham Park 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

10:00 am – 12:00 pm 
Religious School 

10:00 am PA 
Meeting 

11:00 am Sisterhood 

11:00 am Men’s Club 

7:00 pm 
Membership 

8:00 pm Board 
Meeting 

8:00 pm Kol Nidre 
Service 

10:00 am Yom 
Kippur Morning 
Service 

2:00 pm 
Children’s 
Service 

3:00 pm 
Afternoon 
Service 

5:00 pm 
Yizkor/Ne-ilah 

 

 

8:00 pm  Shabbat 
Evening Service 

 

 

 

 

 

 

10:00 am  
Shabbat Service &  

     Torah Study 

 

 27 28 29 30    

4:00 pm Religious 
School Sukkot 
Program 

5:00 pm Sukkot 
Family Service 

6:00 pm Pizza in the 
Hut 

Sukkot 
Office Closed 

 44:30 pm Hebrew 
School 

6:15 pm 
Confirmation 
Class 

8:00 pm School 
Board 

   

   

  
 

 

  



Please Join Today 

• Support our wonderful temple 

• Help provide Entertainment for Temple Famlies 

• Share learning experiences 

• Create friendships and build business contacts 

 

We look forward to spending time with you this year 
 

Please also join us for our kickoff meeting on: 
 

Sunday, September 20th 

A welcome breakfast will be served. 
 

 

O Yes, I will join TBS Men’s Club, for the 2014-2015 year.  Dues ($25.00) enclosed 

 

Name __________________________________________________ Phone(___)____-_______ 

 

Address________________________________________________________________________ 

 

E-Mail Address_____________________________________@_____________ 

 

 

Check off topics that you may be interested in. 

Please make checks Payable to: Temple Beth Sholom Men’s Club and mail to: 
Temple Beth Sholom 

Attention: Men’s Club 

171-39 Northern Boulevard, Flushing, New York 11358 

Please e-mail Menclub@TempleBethSholom.Org with any questions 

Temple Beth Sholom • 171-39 Northern Boulevard, Flushing, New York 11358 •  (718) 463-4143 

Visit our website at  
http://www.templebethsholom.org  
or join our group on Facebook at  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/282600773374/ 

Temple Beth Sholom Men’s Club 

2015-2016 Membership Drive 

___Current events/politics ___Cooking 

___Entertainment ___Other 

___Art & Theater  

___Travel  
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LEO Brothers Collision, Inc.  
Phone (718) 886-4421   

24 Hour towing only 1-888-MGM-TOWS 
Anthony & Ralph 

Expert Collision & Painting Insurance Work & Estimates 
Oven Bake Paint Jobs 

189-12 39
th

 Ave Flushing, N.Y. 11358 
FAX (718)353-8161   e-mail: leobrothers@verizon.net 
N.Y. Reg. # R7075194 

Carole’s Place 
25 Ocean Avenue 
East Quogue, N.Y. 

917-613-4727 
A small, intimate Bed & Breakfast in a quiet setting 
Wonderful full breakfasts  
Rooms all air-conditioned with private baths 
Secluded backyard with hot tub 

Bagel Shoppe 
Catering for all Occasions 

Jeff 
215-03 73rd Avenue 
Bayside, NY 11360 

Phone 718 423-6692 

 

Lunch & Dinner 
 

La Baraka 

Restaurant Francais 
 

(718) 428-1461                  255-09 Northern Blvd. 
   Little Neck, N.Y. 11363 

 

Bagels & Co 
188-02 Union Turnpike 
Jamaica Estates, N.Y. 11366 
Tel: 718-217-7755 
Fax 718-776-3190 
For Catering call Hilla 718-217-7755 

King Yum 
Chinese –Polynesian Restaurant 

Serving our friends for over 58 years 
181-08 Union Turnpike   Gluten Free Menu available 
Flushing N.Y. 11366 Wheelchair accessible 
 Karaoke every Friday 
 
718-380-1918    
www.kingyumrestaurant.com 

 

 NYS Licensed 
 ASHA Certified 

 

Gail M. Olenick M.S., CCC 
Speech Language Pathologist 

 
Hours By Appointment Only 
(917) 734-1086 

 

mailto:leobrothers@verizon.net
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Deadline for the October Bulletin is September 13! 
Articles should be e-mailed to: carole@templebethsholom.org 

Please indicate “TBS Voice” on the subject line! 
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Have you called the 
Temple Office yet to 
make a reservation 

for the Welcome Back 
Pasta Dinner before 
Selichot Services on 

September 5th?  
Chef Adam Needs an 
accurate head count!! 

 
Don’t Forget the … 
 

 
 
 

Potluck Dinner at 6:00 pm  
before Simchat Torah 

Family Service on Sunday 
October 4th. 

Please call or email the 
Temple Office for 

reservations 
 

 

mailto:carole@templebethsholom.org

